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May 28, 2013

Angela Calvillo, Clerk of the Board

Board of Supervisors

1 Dr. Carlton B. Goodlett Place, Room 244
San Francisco, CA 94102-4689

Dear Ms. Calvilio:

Attached please find an original and four copies of a proposed resolution for Board of
Supervisors consideration. This resolution would grant revocable permission to Atlantic
Richfield Company (ARC) to occupy a portion of the public right-of-way to install and maintain
four (4) soil vapor extraction conduits connecting to two (2) new vapor extraction wells
crossing under the Broderick Street frontage of 2 Richardson Avenue. The resolution would
also make findings of consistency with the priority policies of Planning Code Section 101.1.

Pursuant to Section 786 of the Public Works Code, Stantec Consulting Services on behalf of
Atlantic Richfield Company the Permittee, requested a Major Encroachment Permit in a letter
dated May 12, 2009. The Transportation Advisory Staff Committee (TASC) heard this
request on August 9, 2009 and recommended it for approval. The Planning Department, by
letter dated November 6, 2012, found that the proposed encroachment is, on-balance, in
conformity with the General Plan and with the priority policies of Planning Code Section
101.1.

The following is a list of accompanying documents (five sets):

» Letter with initial submitted documents from Stantec Consulting Services dated May
12, 2009.

» Letter from Department of Public Health dated July 12, 2012.
e Letter from the Planning Department dated November 6, 2012.

» DPW Order No. 181,055, approved February 25, 2013, recommending the approval
of the proposed Major Encroachment.

* A proposed plan for the Major Encroachment Permit.
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e Signed and Notarized Street Encroachment Agreement.

The following person may be contacted regarding this matter: Ms. Eleanor Tang of BSM at
(415) 554-5854.

Sincerely,

Mohammed Nuru
Director of Public Works

Attachments: As Noted
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